
Mosques in Cologne to start
broadcasting  the  call  to
prayer every Friday
From the German edition of Deutsche Welle

The mayor of Cologne has announced a two-year pilot project
that will allow mosques to broadcast the call to prayer on the
Muslim day of rest each week. All 35 mosques in the western
German city will now be able to play the call for up to five
minutes on Fridays between noon and 3 p.m. local time. Mosques
that are interested in taking part will have to conform to
guidelines on sound volume that are set depending on where the
building is situated. Local residents will also be informed
beforehand.

Having been partly financed by donations from the Turkish
government’s religious affairs authority in Germany, DITIB,
the mosque has also been a major source of debate since its
construction.  Turkish  President  Recep  Tayyip  Erdogan
even  formally  inaugurated  the  Mosque  himself  during
a  controversial  visit  to  Germany  in  September  2018.  Bild
journalist Daniel Kremer said that several of the mosques in
Cologne  were  financed  by  Turkish  President  Recep  Tayyip
Erdogan,  “a  man  who  opposes  the  liberal  values  of  our
democracy”,  he  said.

“Many residents of Cologne are Muslims. In my view it is a
mark  of  respect  to  allow  the  muezzin’s  call,”  city  mayor
Henriette Reker wrote on
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